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July 2017 Newsletter 
 

Camano Country Club 

Community Newsletter 
Ph:  360-387-1655   Email: camanocountryclub@frontier.com 

 

From the Office Manager 

Welcome New Members May 2017:    Barbara B.   Andrea S.     

Christine S.   Riley Family     Kathy B.    Linda B.     Medina Family 

Freeman Family  St.Clair Family   Paulson Family   Kanter Family    

Thorinson Family 

*Thank you to everyone that took the time to fill out and return 

the surveys mailed out this last month.  We appreciate it! 

Clubhouse Updates:  The clubhouse relies on the clubhouse 

membership dues & volunteers to keep operating. Without the 

volunteers there would be no clubhouse in this wonderful 

community of Camano Island.  I have been here 10 years and 

I have seen many people come and enjoy the use of this 

place for its unique fitness and social membership.  This place 

is not fancy but very basic.  No bells or whistles.  We offer a 

place for you to work out, meet friends, swim and bring the 

kids or grandkids down for a swim.  The income from 

dues/rentals/etc. goes back into operating this place.  Many 

amazing people take pride in helping out to keep the front 

desk staffed or chairing an event or fundraiser.   

The clubhouse membership count is currently down.  So yes, 

we need your membership support and we need you to tell 

your friends and neighbors about the clubhouse.  The opening 

of the much needed YMCA in Stanwood has affected the 

clubhouse membership.  It is new shiny and bright.  They have 

different things to offer than we do.  The clubhouse might not 

be for everyone, but yet the YMCA might not be for everyone 

either.    We need everyone’s help to get the word out!   

If you have ideas that YOU can help put into action please 

come chat with me.  It is all appreciated it.  I also have ideas, 

but need help to put them into action.   

The first idea that is being implemented is the clubhouse 

name. The new name will explain what we are to the 

community.  I need help with media & social networking. So I 

1243 S Beach Dr. Camano Isl. WA. 98282  

Upcoming Events 

Friday, 7/14 5:30pm  TGIF 

NO Women’s Club Luncheon, 

for July 

    

Annual Fashion Show, 

Monday, Sept 11th. Mark  

your calendars.  

 

Many thanks! 

Thank you to all the 

volunteers for stepping up to 

fill the front desk shifts.  We 

appreciate you. 

 

 

Swim Lessons!  Register with 

Kathy Leone 425-205-0870  

Many Levels available. 

Register early since spots fill 

up quickly. 
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am looking for a volunteer to handle the Facebook page.   

New name coming soon:                                                      

Camano Swim, Fitness, & Social Club. 

Thank you so much for taking the time to read this.  I look 

forward to hearing from you! 

                                     

camanocountryclub.com       Yorlly Stites-Office Manager  

 

FROM THE CLUBHOUSE COMMITTEE                                                           

 What’s New from Sally’s Desk: 

We recently joined the Chamber of Commerce so we now have 

the opportunity to market our Clubhouse to more Camano Island 

residents.  We began earlier in the year with the Port Susan 

Wedding Show.  Now we have a chance to set up a table or 

booth at Terry’s Corner Farmer’s Market this summer, each 

Monday from 3 to 7pm.  We need volunteers meet and greet 

those attending the market each Monday, as well as someone to 

set up and take down our table and equipment.  This is a great 

way to help us gain membership.  Please volunteer to help us out.   

Brochures, party venue and Clubhouse activity pictures as well as 

Clubhouse sign up forms and pricing information will be provided. 

Please call Yorlly at 360-387-1655 for more information. 

 

More Important News  

Women’s Club           Women’s Club News 

We’re taking July and August off to enjoy the summer, so no luncheons, 

field trips or speakers have been planned during these months.  We 

encourage members to get together with their friends from the Club and 

plan lunches and outings to enjoy the summer.  Our monthly luncheons 

will resume on September 11 with Vicki Tanner’s Vintage Fashion Show.  

Please encourage family and friends to join us for this special event. 

A poster with details is on display in the Clubhouse Lobby.   

Mark your calendars for our annual Women’s Club Fashion Show 

Monday, Sept 11, 2017.  Enjoy a catered lunch and fashion show 

by Vickie Tanner Vintage Clothes.    

 

 

Ongoing Classes at 

Clubhouse: 

Mon, Wed, & Fri. 8:30am 

Water Aerobics w/Ginger or 

Linda 

Tuesdays 8:30am Deep 

Water Aerobics w/Linda 

Tuesdays 9am Zumba Gold                            

w/Kathy 

Tuesdays & Thursdays 

10:15am SilverSneakers 

Classic Class w/Kathy 

Tuesdays 11:30am Cross 
Currents Water Class w/Kathy 

Wednesdays 9am Yoga 

w/Sharon 

No Tai Chi this Summer.  

Resumes Wednesdays 

10:30am Sept.  Tai Chi 

w/Jeanne Reynolds 

Thursdays 9am Dance 

Aerobics w/Kathy  

Thursdays 11:30am 

SilverSplash w/Kathy 

Thursdays 3:15pm Line 

dancing w/Kathy 
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TGIF      

Come join us on Friday, July 14th at 5:30pm  

Bring an appetizer to share plus BYOB. 

Call Paula at 425-213-4331 for details. 

 Clubhouse Dinner Social 

Salmon BBQ -  Thank You’s 

The club had a wonderful salmon BBQ on June 24.   The salmon was fresh Sockeye flown in from 

Alaska, by Bonnie Brindle.  Thanks, again, great job. 

Here are the club members who helped make the dinner a success. 

 Setup: Evie Parcells, Mary Burns, Janet Roberts, Kathy Witt-Hill 

 Flowers:   Evie Parcells, Kathleen Stariha 

 Cashier:   Evie Parcells 

 Fall Raffle Tickets:  Kathy Witt-Hill 

NO Dinner Socials for JULY & AUGUST .  Happy Summer! 

 VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES 

We are always looking for Front Desk Volunteers.  Please consider helping us out.  

Remember, there is no Clubhouse without your support, and being a Volunteer is a 

wonderful way to show your support. 

Kathy Witt Hill is the Volunteer Coordinator.  She can be reached at 360-913-7329.  Please 

call her to discuss Volunteer opportunities and front desk shifts. 

Judy Holmes does Volunteer Training and Orientation.  Her telephone number is 360-387-

8862. 

Please thoughtfully consider helping out by becoming a volunteer.  Thanks!  


